
 

 

 

         

  IF WE BELIEVE, WE CAN ACHIEVE 

COLLABORATION - CONNECTIVITY – INDEPENDENCE – INNOVATION – QUESTIONING –REFLECTION – RESILIENCE 

 

Dear parents and carers,    

This half term holiday appears to have come around very quickly and it won’t be too long before we start 

preparations for transition. This week, teachers from Cranborne visited to speak with those children moving to 

CMS in September and gave the children an opportunity to ask questions and give the school information 

about themselves. 

On Wednesday years 3 and 4 attended the BSO concert at the Lighthouse theatre and got the opportunity to 

perform their pieces with a full orchestra. Our ukulele club also performed alongside the orchestra and Mrs 

Cox was so proud of their performance – well done Isabelle, Tyler and Harris. 

 

 

 Yesterday we had the interviews for the new assistant head role from September and it was pleasing to see 

just how competitive the field was. The school parliament was involved in the process and interviewed 

candidates with some fantastic questions.                                                                                                                             

I am pleased to say that the post has been filled by Mrs Laura Stone; the Trust and I are delighted and 

confident that she has much to offer our setting in terms of her leadership, her values and her vision for  early 

years. I will be arranging a time for the parents of our new starters to meet with Mrs Stone and I know she is 

keen to meet the children as soon as possible in order to make the transition as smooth as possible. 

Multiplication Tables Check  Year 4  

After half term in the week beginning 3rd June, the year 4 children will sit a statutory online times tables check 

set by the DFE. They have been preparing across the year and have had plenty of practise on the programme 

so that it is familiar. Over half term Mrs Cox has prepared some resources that the children can access if they 

wish.  

Year 1 Phonics screening check 

In the week beginning the 10th June each child in Year 1 will be tested on their phonic knowledge. This is an 

annual check and we will inform parents of the results at the end of term. 
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Young Engineers Competition 2024 ‘If you were an engineer…’ 

We had some really exciting news today from the judges of this competition. Out of 71,000 entries Veya was 

judged the winner in her age group category. Her design was a seizure alert system having been inspired by an 

Instagram video about support dogs. She has been invited to a presentation at Bristol University and who 

knows, she may be one of the 12 winners whose design is made into a prototype by the engineers – we will 

keep you posted! In the meantime, we should be hearing back about all our entries shortly who will receive 

certificates and feedback on their ideas. Thank you so much to Mrs Cox who inspired so many of our KS2 

children to take part. 

 

Congratulations continue for Ivy who won a bronze medal at her trampolining contest and Woody whose teams 
got the TREDS award at their tournament recognising the values (Teamwork, Respect, Enjoyment Discipline and 
Sportsmanship). 

 

 

Harry Potter Club 

Harry Potter club had a brilliant final session this week taste-testing Bertie Bott’s every flavoured beans and 

brewing their own ‘Butterbeer’ (non-alcoholic of course). Thank you Miss Hill. 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 YUCK!! 



 

 

 

A snapshot of learning for this week: 

Explorers have finding out all about bees. There’s been bee playdough with honey, opportunities to learn facts 
such as bees have 5 eyes, and they have also played the ‘Hide’ game, collecting nectar as worker bees. 

            

 

This week, the Adventurers have been thinking about the sun! We were hoping we might see a little more of it, 

as we enjoyed sharing poems about the sun and even writing our own. We focussed on colour and explored the 

colours, textures and features found in petals, noticing how unique they all are. Using these observation skills, 

we made links to the piece of art work Sunflowers by Vincent Van Gogh, choosing a matching colour palette and 

creating our own wonderful artwork. Our sunflowers are planted out now and we have our fingers crossed the 

sun will be out to help them grow! 

    

 

This week in Voyagers we have enjoyed finding out about the layers of the ocean; how deep they 
are and discovered interesting facts about the creatures that live there. 

 

 

          

This week the Navigators and Pioneers we all really enjoyed the BSO concert and sang along 
with enthusiasm! We have explored Skara Brae and looked at what the evidence left behind might suggest to 



archaeologists. We have also been creating our own comic books and including anachronism’s in our writing 
about Ug. 

              

A snapshot of learning for after half term:  

Explorers will be finding out about meadows  

Adventurers will be embracing the season of summer and all the change that this will bring...exploring changes 

in nature, thinking about holidays and travel and thinking to the future!  

Voyagers will be beginning their ocean in a cereal box project so a gentle reminder to bring in a cereal box after 
half term. 
 In Navigators and Pioneers we will be continuing to explore Stonehenge and other tombs and monuments 

dated from the Stone Age to Iron Age. We will also begin our learning about the digestive system through our 

class favourite 5 book ‘A journey through the digestive system’   

 

Upcoming Dates  (Please see website dates which cover dates upto July)  

                             HALF TERM   Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 

Tuesday 4th June         Y3/4   Run, Jump, Throw Athletics event at St Michael’s Middle School 3:45pm- 5:30pm 

Thursday 6th June                          Year 3 Striking and Fielding event (Whole class @Oakhurst First School) 

                                                            6pm   New parents evening  (‘September 24’ Reception class) 

Week beginning 10th June     Year 1 Phonics screening check 

Thursday 13th June                  Reception class mini Olympics  

Saturday 15th June                School Grounds Morning 

Wednesday 19th June         Bryanston Sports Event  

Friday 21st June                      Sports Day   10am followed by family picnic 

Tuesday 25th June                Y3/4 visit to Launceston Farm 

Wednesday 26th June            Y3/4 Biathlon team to Rookwood School 

                                                     Dogs Trust Workshop Day 

Friday 28th June                      Transfer morning 

 

Wishing you all a very happy half term break and we look forward to welcoming you back on Monday 3rd June. 

 

Kind regards, 



 

 

Mrs Rachael Musselwhite (Headteacher) 


